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Minntes KAAMCO Cargo Operations Committee 

Jannary 31, 2013 

Josepb Pesce, Cbairman of tbe KAAMCO Operations Committee, opened the meeting, which was held 

at the Port Authority JFK Bldg 14, at 10.00am and made the following comments: 

•	 Chair Persons & Team Leaders were introduced. 

•	 Meeting minutes, valuable infonnation to the cargo community and links to the government 

agencies may be found on the KAAMCO Cargo's web site at either \vww.jfkcargo.net or 

\vww.j fkcar!!o.Q[g. 

•	 A listing of chair persons & Team Leaders with their contact information was available at the 

meeting. If you have problems please don't hesitate and call anyone ofthem and they will be happy 

to assist. 

•	 We will like to thank Joe Savino, Jobn Hetzel and tbe121 Gronp for providing this scrumptious 

breakfast this morning. The 121 catering group donated tickets in the luxury lodge ofthe Barclay 

center, in Brooklyn for our Holiday Dance and we thank them for their generosity. 

• If you have not yet paid your membership, there are membership applications available on the table. 

Bill Bowe and Mark Maber from tbe CBP: 

•	 Effective February 10th we will have a new Assistant Port Director ofTrade Operations: Salvatore 

Ingrassia. His pbone number is 718 487-5172. On the same date Bob Redes will be coming back as 

Chief of cargo. 

•	 There is a pipeline showing that the valne of informal entries has been increase to $2025.00 

•	 In enforcement, we are continuing to target shipments for counterfeit, [PR, and narcotics violations. 

•	 We have been getting contaminated metals coming from India and China. We are picking up 

information at facilities with radiation portals. It is registering as Cobalt 60. Some levels are low but 

some are significant. Some shipments have been turned around. 

•	 If you need to contact me my telephone number is 718 4872642. 

•	 A new telepbone listing for the CBP at JFK has been published in a pipeline. We will post it on our 

website.
 

James Fallace, Ed Kenny, Glenda Cartolano Snpervisors for tbe TSA:
 

•	 The TSA will answer any questions after the meeting. Glenda is now back, in the cargo team, from 

K9. Brian Senft is the supervisor for K9. His phone number is: 718 683-8025 

Clint Morano from tbe FBI: 

•	 My role in the FBI has change. I will work with the cargo community to find ant what are the issues 

.The best policy is prevention. We want to help. The telephone contact is 718 995-9248 

Bob Onda from Fisb and Wildlife: 
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• Nothing to report 

Max (Min-Tsuog) Yeh, DVM, MS, PbD AQI Veterinary Medical Officer-NY & Northern NJ: 

•	 Highly pathogenic avian influenza (RPAI) was confinned in Australia. The import requirements for 

poultry products and live birds from Australia have been cbanged accordingly. Please reference the 

updated Animal Product Manual at the link: 

bJ!Q..;//www.anhis.usda.goY/ioJI2ort export/pIantsltnan uals/ports/apm.shtm I 

• Please contact me Dr. Max Yeh a1(71S) 553-3541 if you have any questions. 

Don Rivas from Ibe Port Authority: 

•	 We have started tagging containers and ulds at the post office. Shortly there after if they are not 

removed, they will be towed and stored. To retrieve them the owner will have to pay for the towing 

fee and the storage charges. We are doing this periodically. Please advise airlines and Handling 

companies of our action. 

Joe Pesce asked ifan airport bulletin will be coming out, Don said he will be talking to Jerry Spompanato 

about the issuance of a bulletin. 

• We are hoping that the new Animal Service Center will he completed by the beginning of next year. 

Stefano Pascncci from Airport Plazas: 

•	 We are doing very well on the construction of the Truck Stop. We hope to have it completed by the 

end ofJune. 

Mike Bednarz from the Port Autbority: 

•	 The Joint Cargo Study with the NYC development Corporation will be release soon. 

•	 The Air Cargo expo will be held Thursday March 21" at Russo's on the Bay. If you want to register 

log in on the ACA website at www.ifkaircargo.org 

Bob Caton President of the Chamber of Commerce: 

•	 On February 20" we will have a breakfast for the local organizatious to have them explained what 

their role is in the community. 

•	 In March we are looking at having an event with the [slanders at the Nassau coliseum. 

•	 [ received a very nice note from Senator Gillibrand. She is anxious to come, speak and learn about 

our community. 

•	 We are still working with the Queens Chamber of Commerce to have an "expo" on April lSth. It will 

be at the Racino in Aqueduc. We are hoping to have David Barger, as keynote speaker, from 

Jetblue. 

Rudy Auslander from the Chamber of Commerce: 

•	 Bob Caton is being honored as Man of the Year by the Bishop Wright Organization on April 17". 
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• IfYOll want to know what is going on at this airport, visit our web site at: www.jfk-airoort,QIg 

Joe Pesce: On February 7m we have a dinner with the Freight Brokers Association. At Joel's request we are 

going to meet with key handling agents to discuss service levels at JFK. 

Anthony AfflSSio from the FAA Hazmat: 

•	 Anthony introduced Trevor Nelson a new member of the FAA team. 

•	 Anthony brought hand outs about important telephone numbers and website for the FAA as well as 

a proposed rule making about lithium batteries ( I will forward both of them by a separate e-mail) 

•	 Concerning the report by the CBP about contaminated metals, as far as we are concerned this is
 

undeclared Hazmats that should be reported to us so we can take action.
 

•	 There are a lot of amendments that have been made by ICAO and lATA. As far as lithium batteries 

so far the US has not adopted and harmonized changes that have been made since 2009 by lATA 

and ICAO. [t would be a good thing for carriers to comment on the notice for proposed rule making 

on lithium batteries so everybody could be on the same page. The US regulations date back to 2008 

and do not cany the added safety regulations adopted by lATA and ICAO. 

Wally Luber from KLM and U.S.P.S. Team Leader for Kaamco Cargo: 

•	 There are over JOO ulds at post P. In addition there is live mail beyond the New Jersey barrier which 

is interfering with the taxiway. I also found pilfered mail. Make sure that mail is delivered on the 

post office compound, a secure location. Leaving live mail at post P is a danger. 

•	 It seems that some companies don't even bother to bring the mail inside the post office area but
 

others are told that there is no room and are told to leave it outside.
 

•	 Because of the horrendous conditions at the post office Air France and KLM place an embargo on 

mail coming to JFK during the holiday seasoDS. 

Alex Malaiko Postallnspector: 

•	 We are not involved with the processing of mail but we are involved with security. We handle 

postal thefts at JFK with other law enforcements here. We also have an export team. My number is 

718 553-9168.The Postal Police 24h number is: 718 553-7372. 

•	 Post P is a nightmare. There is no light and cargo is also being brought there. It is an ideal place to 

steal. For us we would love to see Post P gone. 

•	 We have posters for a prevention project. They are available ifanybody wants them. It is a federal 

crime to steal mail. If you see anything, give us a call. 

John Hetzel from the 121 Catering Group: 

•	 I manage the in flight catering of 121. We are based in Connecticut. We have a kitchen on Guy 

Brewer by the airport and other kitchens. We will be opening another one sOOn. Our business now at 

JFK is mainly corporate aviation. We do business in all local airports and other airports. We are the 
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in flight caterer for the New Jersey Nets and the Islanders. We also do office parties and wedding 

catering. 

• You can contact us via our website wW"!..J 2 J group.com 

Joe Clabby: as you may know Bud Heaning had major surgery. I am glad to report that he is doing well 

and is now back at borne. If anybody wants to wish him well please give me a call or send me an e-mail 

at jclabbv{{[Jclpa.com and I will give you his address, in case you want to send him a card. 

Joe Pesce: Mauri Leppala who was the Ground Operations Committee Chair for KAAMCO has retired 

and is now replaced by Robert Rosenbaum who is GM Operations Manager for Jetblne. 

New attendees were introduced. 

My E-mail address is: jopesce@airfrance.fi: telephone fiT is: 718 8788141 

Our next meeting is scheduled for Thursday February 28th, 2013. 

Thank you 

Jacques Le Vaillant 

Business Administrator 

mailto:jopesce@airfrance.fi

